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DRAFT 10/10/08
FINAL –10/23/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

October 9, 2008
	Introduction   
    and
Roll Call 
	1. The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:05 p.m.  Maria E. Saenz presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administration Complex in Sunland Park Mexico.  Board Members present:  Mr. Craig Ford, Ms. Maria E. Saénz, Mrs. Manuela Huerta and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes. Mr. Daniel Castillo was absent. 

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Ms. Saenz.  The Mission Statement was read by Mrs. Viramontes.

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report:

           Supt. Nava introduced the Dennis May family to present them with a memorial plaque. The plaque was then presented to Vicente Sanchez, Principal, and will be on display at Riverside Elementary.
           Supt. Nava recognized Jerry Pacheco and Peter Ibarbo from Global Perspective Integrated. They presented Ms. Nava and the school board with a check for $13,084.00 for Sunland Park and Desert View Elementary schools. The money was raised during the 9th Annual Santa Teresa Charity Golf Tournament held on October, 3, 2008.  
           Supt. Nava informed the Board that the Gadsden High School’s Homecoming was a huge success and thanked Interim Principal, Carey Chambers and Associate Superintendent, Richard Chavez, for organizing this event.

	Board President’s Report
	B. President Saénz thanked all of the members of the GMS Violence Prevention Team. She commented on the success of the GHS Homecoming festivities. She thanked and congratulated the school for their hard work.



	Board Member’s Reports
	    C.  Board Members: 
    Mr. Ford thanked Gadsden High School for hosting such a special event in honoring of the men who were football & baseball State Champions in the 1950’s.
      He also noted that the new flag pole is up at Chaparral High School. Mr. Ford attended a community meeting at Santa Teresa Middle School and noted that the parents who attended had very valid points to share with the district officials.
     Mrs. Viramontes attended the GMS Violence Prevention Team meeting. She congratulated the Santa Teresa High School High Q Team who competed in the KCOS-TV High Q competition. She made note of the community meetings taking place in the different communities to disseminate information about “AYP” scores. She thanked the Principals that were present at this meeting. 
     Mrs. Huerta was positive about future meetings of this type. She thought the parents had great comments and believes that by giving parents this information, it will better educate them about their child’s status and goals.
      Mr. Castillo - absent



	Student Rep
	   D. Not present 

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Consent                  Agenda
	5. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   

	Open Forum      
	6.  Open Forum -  Charles Gonnell, Chaparral High School Band Booster President addressed the board about concerns pertaining to the high school band performing in the Thanksgiving Day Parade. He would like to see the combined high school bands perform. He noted concerns pertaining to the district’s freeze on funding for some functions and about the unavailability of the school’s band truck.  

	Bid Award- New Anthony/Berino Elementary School 
	7.  Action Items:
A. Banking Resolution – Mr. Suggs recommended opening an account with the state treasurer and moving some of the district’s assets there, as a precautionary measure. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the resolution. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.
B. Memorandum of Understanding between Anthony Water & Sanitation and Gadsden ISD – Superintendent Nava explained the MOU for the $300,000 from the state legislature for the Anthony Water & Sanitation District to cover costs of the installation of 12” drinking water pipes needed for the Anthony/Berino school.                                                                          

	
	8. Discussion Items:  Mr. David Boyd, Construction Coordinator

informed the board about the construction bids for the new GHS administration building, library and gymnasium additions. The low-bidder is D & D General Construction, but the other two bidders have submitted protests. Rem Alley will be evaluating the situation and hold a meeting with the district to discuss its options. Mr. Boyd also noted that the bid exceeds the budget by $1.2 million dollars due to the rise of material and labor costs. He suggested asking the PSCOC for additional funding to complete these projects. He provided the board with twenty-nine other items concerning construction projects throughout the district.

	Closed Session 
	9.    Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA1978 to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, and collective bargaining.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:06 p.m.   

	Reconvene

	10. Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session. No action was taken. Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:07 p.m.   

	Adjourned
	       Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:08 p.m.                        
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